Cathead toxicity
What a wonderful change we are enjoying, and it would seem, quite widespread throughout our district.
[bookmark: _GoBack]As always, there’s an up for every down and a down for every up. Sheep producers who have had minimal ground cover prior to this rain event will need to be mindful of COONABARABRAN STAGGERS. This is caused by stock grazing almost exclusively on cat head (Tribulus terrestris).
Signs of toxicity are not always immediately apparent and can develop at least 3 months after initial exposure. The course of this disease and new clinical cases can last up to 8 months. Symptoms start as a mild hind-end weakness which can appear to be more one sided as time goes on. Animals that are pushed will often run with hind quarters to the side. In the final stages of the toxicity forelimb weakness develops, the animal becomes recumbent and dies. Unfortunately, unlike other forms of Tribulus staggers, the Coonabarabran staggers is a chronic, progressive and irreversible condition.
So, despite the lush appearance of the paddocks at the moment, ongoing bulk feed supplementation is still required to prevent over grazing on cathead.
Other toxicities to be aware of and on the look out for include
· Nitrate/Nitrite poisoning – plants taking up nitrogen fertilisers on overcast days at a rate that exceeds their ability to convert to the safe form.
· Foreign/introduced plant species from outsourced hay/feed supplies 
· Green cestrum – especially around creek country, will be bouncing away again
· Fungal diseases may become an issue – spores growing on damp leaf litter/old hay/degrading stubble can cause various diseases primarily through effects on the liver
· Photo sensitivity from plants such as heliotrope and fireweeds
· Lambing sickness and pregnancy toxaemia as stock chase the green sugary pick over boring ole “weetbix” (hay)

Horse owners need to be vigilant as we have seen another spike in colic cases – most likely due to horses chasing green pick close the ground ingesting sand/gravel. The sugar content in this feed will also change gut transit times and colonic bacterial balance leading to gas production and gut pain. In addition to this, the humidity we have been experiencing will mean any worm eggs sitting protected in ground manure will be able to hatch and worm burdens will see a flare up.
But it is not all doom and gloom!
This slow steady rain has allowed natural grasses to take hold and if the rain continues we may get a visual reminder of what a decent body of feed looks like! It is spectacular to see dams full as I drive around and, despite the above listed cautions, feel the spirits of our farming community lifted – even if only briefly! 
 
